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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
Rod Hosler 

On 4th of July, Independence Day, I watched 
my American flag fluttering in the breeze in my front 
yard while contemplating America’s past and fu-
ture.  America is at a critical crossroad that most 
thought would never occur.  Our country and our way 
of life is transforming before our eyes, and I believe 
not for the better.  Individuals, tech giants, the liberal 
media, and organizations both inside and outside our 
government seem to conspire to restrict our freedoms 
and liberty, change our history and society, engineer 
our thoughts and behaviors through indoctrination, 
subversion persecution, and fear of the state.  They 
strive for domination and power.   Restricting or elimi-
nating the right to “free speech,” the I Amendment; the 
right to keep and bear arms,” II Amendment, for per-
sonal protection; unreasonable search and seizure, IV 
Amendment; etc., all meant to control dissent.   

Even many of our elected officials have turned 
their backs on the very people they were elected to 
represent.  In most cases these elected official have 
done little to better the conditions of their constitu-
ents.  They continue to promise to make things better 
and once elected turn their backs.  High gas prices, 
cost of groceries, inflation, shortages of commodities, 
wide opened boarders and disregard of immigration 
laws and enforcement,  elimination of oil independ-
ence, upheaval of our social fabric and societal norms, 
and the list goes on and on. To what end?  Even or-
ganization that profess national patriotism are mute to 
what is going on for fear of retribution.   

Many national government departments and 
bureaus that have enforcement/police powers are be-
ing weaponized against the citizenry they were found-
ed to protect in an effort to intimidate, control and elim-
inate political opposition, and it is a sad indictment.  To 
recapture our country from those that desire its radical 
transformation, I urge all citizen to become active in 
securing our future.  Become aware of the issues, the 
people and organization that wany to transform the  
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The Chapter met on Thursday, 23 June at Golden 
Corral in Hermitage, PA.  Jim Cardillo, a Marine Corps 
veteran of the Mercer Country Veterans Treatment Court 
provided a program about the court and its positive im-
pact on area veteran.  Also, Jim and Lisa Gibson of 
"Flying High With Horses" talked about the benefits of 
Equine Therapy for Veterans and their families. Jim is a 
former Army helicopter pilot. Great programs with 28 
MSVC members in attendance.   

 
                                   Jim Cardillo & Rod Hosler 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Jim and Lisa Gibson & 
Rod Hosler 
Photos by Irv Mauer 

 
 

 
 
The Chapter continues into the summer vacation 

season and were half way through our  summer schedule 
of meetings and programs.  We’ll be back at A La Cart in 
Canfield on 18 August to learn about family readiness 
and support at the Youngstown Air Reserve Sta-
tion.   Additionally, the Mahoning County Veterans Ser-
vice Commission will again charter a bus to attend the D-
Day reenactment at Conneaut on 19 August. More infor-
mation will be forth coming, but to reserve a seat on the 
bus, please call the Veterans Service Commission at 330
-740-2450.  We’ll returning to our normal programs and 
schedule beginning in September.   

l urge all members to continue to show your sup-
port to your chapter by marking your calendars and par-
ticipating in our summer meetings, programs and activi-
ties.  We are always looking for fresh topics and speak-
ers, so if you have any thoughts, please let me know. 



 

 

MOAA Resources: Spouse and Family 
 

 

Study: Commissaries Claim Inflated Savings 
The Defense Commissary Agency (DeCA) used un-
reliable and inconsistent methodologies to calculate 
the annual savings realized by commissary shoppers, 
resulting in inflated savings figures, according to a 
Government Accountability Office (GAO) report re-
leased in June.  
 
‘Feeding Our Paycheck to the Pumps’: 
Troops, Families Deal With Inflation 
Military families, like many in this country, are strug-
gling with inflation, and in some cases, the military 
lifestyle exacerbates it. 

They’re cutting back on purchases, settling for cheap-
er but lesser quality items in some products like dia-
pers, doing more cost comparisons, stretching their 
food purchases into multiple meals, combining trips 
and driving less in their efforts to fight skyrocketing 
inflation. Many said vacations are simply out of the 
question this year. One wife of a deployed Marine 
said that among the many things they’ve given up is 
their international cell phone plan, which they’ve used 
during past deployments. 

MOAA's Military Spouse Page 

With MOAA’s military spouse programs and re-
sources, you get the knowledge, tools and events to 
help you stay informed and empowered. 
  
Below you'll find links to publications, news articles, 
and MOAA advocacy efforts, as well as ways you can 
get involved at multiple levels. 
  
CREATE YOUR SPOUSE ACCOUNT:  

If this is your first time adding your spouse infor-
mation, be sure to have the MOAA member number, 
the member’s first and last name. The MOAA mem-
ber number is on your Military Officer magazine. 

  
MEMBERS: UPDATE YOUR PROFILE HERE. If you 
are the MOAA member, log into MOAA and update 
your profile to include your spouse’s information. For 
assistance, call our Member Service Center at (800) 
234-6622. 

Personal information listed on the MOAA National 
membership roster can only be changed by you, the 
individual member. Correct your information via your 
login at www.moaa.org, “My Profile” . Changes in-
clude: address. email, telephone number,  rank or 
military status 
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Florence Hosler,  SSL                                         msvcmoaa@gmail.com   
 

Surviving Spouse Corner: Get Involved in 
MOAA’s Advocacy Efforts 
By: Dr. Vivianne Wersel 
 

This spring, MOAA members contacted all 535 members 
of Congress during the association's annual Advocacy in 
Action event, conducting more than 235 meetings and 
sending over 7,500 letters. Due to COVID-19 restrictions 
and the challenges of security on Capitol Hill, MOAA 
members met with their elected officials either in face-to-
face or virtual meetings.   
  
MOAA’s three legislative priorities were supporting the 
Major Richard Star Act, supporting the Stop Copay Over-
pay Act; and ensuring a competitive military pay raise. 
  
Why get involved with Advocacy in Action? Volunteers 
are well trained to understand the process of setting up 
meetings and communicating with elected officials as well 
as having a better understanding of legislation. In addi-
tion, participation cultivates relationships with staffers and 
members of Congress from your district and state. The 
experience you gain is beneficial to help support other 
legislation as a constituent or with a group to help im-
prove survivor benefits. 
Military survivors are the stakeholders to the legislation at 
large. Congress continuously adjusts military survivor 
benefits. It is important surviving spouse members exer-
cise their rights to educate staffers and members of Con-
gress and remain vigilant to protect and improve survivor 
benefits. MOAA headquarters’ staff does an outstanding 
job educating members so they can participate in grass-
roots advocacy efforts. 
  
Here are some ways to contribute and keep MOAA’s pri-
orities on Congress’ radar: 

Send pre-written letters to Capitol Hill using 
MOAA’s Legislative Action Center. 

• Call elected officials using MOAA’s direct line to 
the U.S. Capitol Switchboard at 1-866-272-6622. 

• Engage with congressional members via social 
media, including Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram. 

Stay current with MOAA’s legislative efforts and subscribe 
to The MOAA Newsletter. Check your MOAA’s newsletter 

subscription preferences at this link. 

• Customize your letters and conversations with 
elected officials; embed a personal story. 

  
Congress will act only if they are inspired by their voters. 
Join MOAA’s effort to help improve benefits for military, 
veterans, retirees, family, and survivors. 

https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2022-news-articles/study-commissaries-claim-inflated-savings/
https://www.gao.gov/assets/gao-22-104728.pdf
https://www.gao.gov/assets/gao-22-104728.pdf
https://www.gao.gov/assets/gao-22-104728.pdf
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2022-news-articles/feeding-our-paycheck-to-the-pumps-troops,-families-deal-with-inflation/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2022-news-articles/feeding-our-paycheck-to-the-pumps-troops,-families-deal-with-inflation/
https://www.militarytimes.com/pay-benefits/mil-money/2022/05/20/lawmakers-urge-dod-to-take-action-to-curb-rising-commissary-prices/
https://www.moaa.org/content/topic-and-landing-pages/i-am-a-spouse/
https://ebiz.moaa.org/PersonifyEbusiness/Default.aspx?TabId=209
https://ebiz.moaa.org/personifyebusiness/Profile/MyAccount.aspx
mailto:msvc-moaa@gmail.com
https://moaa.quorum.us/
http://moaa.highroadsolution.com/moaa_preference_page/EmailSearch.aspx
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STATE LEGISLATIVE NEWS 

    

 

 

OHIO                 Ohio Legislature 

H. C. R. No. 46  Urge President recommend not      
closing Chillicothe VA Med Center *** Center has been 
saved from closure. 
H. R. No. 75 Recognize Ohio National Guard for       
assisting food banks. In committee 

S. B. No. 259  Add Paralyzed Veterans of America   
rep to Veterans Advisory Comm In House committee 

S. B. No. 287  Allow county credit card charges for  
veteran assistance 

H. B. No. 407  Establish the Safe Shelter Initiative  
Program for Ohio veterans Postponed by House 

H. B. No. 581  Allow county credit card charges for  
certain veterans assistance 

  

 

 

 

 

Pennsylvania  

DOCUMENTS REPORTED OUT BY THE HOUSE 
COMMITTEE ON VETERANS AFFAIRS AND EMER-
GENCY PREPAREDNESS 

 
This link also takes you to Senate bills. 
 
 

LEGISLATIVE ISSUES :  
ADVOCACY IN ACTION 

 
 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS – Rod Hosler  
MOAA continues to actively advocate for legislation to 
better the condition of Americas military and their fami-
lies.  Progress is being made but it is a slow process. 
The MOAA’s legislative priorities and issues can be 
found at the legislative take action alerts on the MOAA 
website at https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/     

MOAA National continues to ask its members to 
take note of the issues at their Legislative Action Center 
and on the individual “Take Action” email messages. 
Continue reaching out to your lawmakers on these is-
sues, as well as track what MOAA is engaging on in the 
halls of Congress.  

Please take a few moments to visit the MOAA 
web site and the link to ADVOCACY section scroll down 
to Legislative Action Center.  This link identifies all of the 
legislative issues and bills that MOAA supports which 
require our active involvement “to take action.” The 
needs of our military should always be the first priority of 
Congress.  Even though Congress is on a summer re-
cess, you should still contact your Senators and Repre-
sentatives.  Please remember that there are also many 
state legislative issues that require your support as well. 

 
MOAA’s motto: “Never Stop Serving,” is a practice we 
all can subscribe to. 

 
Concurrent Receipt Resources and Advocacy 
Updates 

 
MOAA has long fought to end the unjust offset faced by 
medically retired servicemembers who lose a dollar of 
retirement pay for every dollar collected in VA disability 
pay. 

 This page offers resources and guidance for the 

210,000 Chapter 61 retirees and their families, including 
42,000 whose injuries are combat-related. 
      It also offers the latest updates on MOAA's efforts to 
secure concurrent receipt for all of these retirees, and 
how you can help support the cause. 

Ronald Reagan 

 

The most terrifying words in the English language are: 

I'm from the government and I'm here to help. 

When you can't make them see the light, make them 

feel the heat.  

We must reject the idea that every time a law's bro-

ken, society is guilty rather than the lawbreaker. It is 

time to restore the American precept that each individ-

ual is accountable for his actions.  

https://ohiohouse.gov/committees/armed-services-and-veterans-affairs/bills
https://www.legis.state.pa.us/cfdocs/legis/BC/bc_action.cfm?mbrBody=H&SessID=20210&Committees=H%7C42&InOut=O
https://www.legis.state.pa.us/cfdocs/legis/BC/bc_action.cfm?mbrBody=H&SessID=20210&Committees=H%7C42&InOut=O
https://www.legis.state.pa.us/cfdocs/legis/BC/bc_action.cfm?mbrBody=H&SessID=20210&Committees=H%7C42&InOut=O
https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/
https://www.moaa.org/content/topic-and-landing-pages/chapter-61-resources-and-advocacy-updates/
https://www.moaa.org/content/topic-and-landing-pages/chapter-61-resources-and-advocacy-updates/


 

 

Legislative Contacts: 

MOAA Legislative Update     moaa.org/takeaction           
or 1-800-234-6622 ext. 215  

 

Pres. Joseph R. Biden Jr. (D) The White House  

1600 Pennsylvania Ave. Washington DC 20500                                                               
Switchboard: 202-456-1414   www.whitehouse.gov  

 

OHIO  

Senator Sherrod Brown (D) United States Senate    

713 Hart Senate Office Bldg. Washington, DC 20510    
Phone: (202) 224-2315 www.brown.senate.gov  

Senator Rob Portman (R) United States Senate        

448 Russell Senate Office Bld. Washington, DC 20510 
Phone: (202) 224-3353 www.portman.senate.gov  

Representative Bill Johnson (R) District 6                   
192 East State St. Salem, OH 44460                       
Phone (330) 337-6951 http://billjohnson.house.gov  

Representative Tim Ryan (D) District 13                     
241 West Federal St. Youngstown, OH 44503       

Phone: (330) 740-0193  https://timryan.house.gov 

 

PENNSYLVANIA  

Senator Robert Casey Jr. (D)                                     

393 Russell Senate  Office Bld. Washington, D.C. 20510 
Phone: (202) 224-6324 www.casey.senate.gov  

Senator Patrick Toomey (R)                                      

248 Russell Senate Office Bld. Washington, D.C. 20510 
Phone: (202) 224-4254 www.toomey.senate.gov  

Representative Mike Kelly (R) District 16                     

33 Chestnut Avenue Sharon, PA 16146                 

Phone: (724) 342-7170    www.kelly.house.gov  

 

 

 

 

 

 

MSVC Board Members: 

President: Rod Hosler, LTC, USA, (Ret)    
hosler1@zoominternet.net    330-788-3270 

1st Vice President: Bruce Bille, LT. USN. (Fmr)            
bbille.usna.82@gmail.com  330-333-0397 

2nd Vice President: Dave Di Tallo, CDR, USN, 
(Ret) 
david.ditallo@gmail.com  330-758-8597 

Secretary: Al Lind, LT, USN, (Fmr)
alcalind@zoominternet.net  330-757-0336 

Treasurer: Florence Hosler, LT, USN, (Fmr)
hoslerfm@zoominternet.net  330-788-3270 

Members at Large: 
 
Walter Duzzny, COL, USA, (Ret.) 
colduzz@zoominternet.net  330-792-7068 
 
John Marino, LTC , USA, Ret. 
jamco@att.net  330-533-6386 
 
Stephen J. Motika, MAJ, USA, (Ret.) 
smm6162@aol.com  330-647-1704 
 
Ralph DeLucia, CPT, USA, (Fmr)
rok31A@msn.com  330-727-9205 
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This Newsletter is published by the Mahoning-Shenango 
Valleys Chapter (MSVC), which is an affiliate of the Mili-
tary Officers Association of America (MOAA). MOAA and 
its affiliated chapters and councils are non-partisan. Any 
advertisements that appear in this publication/website 
also do not reflect an endorsement by MOAA or this affili-
ate. Articles in this newsletter, are the opinions solely of 
the individual authors and do not necessarily express the 
policy or opinions of the newsletter’s editor or publisher, 
nor do they reflect an endorsement by the Mahoning-
Shenango Valleys Chapter or the national organization of 
the Military Officers Association of America, unless so 
indicated [Copyright 2016, Military Officers Association of 
American All rights reserved.] Questions or comments 
should be directed to: LTC Roderick A. Hosler, USA, Ret.; 
P.O. Box 5342; Poland, OH 44514; E-mail: 
msvcmoaa@gmail.com . 

moaa.org/takeaction
http://www.whitehouse.gov
http://www.brown.senate.gov
http://www.portman.senate.gov
http://billjohnson.house.gov
mailto:https://timryan.house.gov/
http://www.casey.senate.gov
http://www.toomey.senate.gov
mailto:https://kelly.house.gov/
mailto:hosler1@zoominternet.net
mailto:bbille.usna.82@gmail.com
mailto:david.ditallo@gmail.com
mailto:alcalind@zoominternet.net
mailto:hoslerfm@zoominternet.net
mailto:%20colduzz@zoominternet.net
mailto:jamco@att.net
mailto:smm6162@aol.com
mailto:rok31A@msn.com
mailto:msvcmoaa@gmail.net


 

 

 
MSVC CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2022  

     MARK YOUR CALENDARS  
 

Thursday, 21 July - Picnic 

Venue:  Vienna Fish and Game Club 

Program:   Military Gun Shoot and Picnic 

** Have confirmed food being provided by Mission BBQ 
Boardman 
 

Thursday, 18 August -- Dinner Meeting 

Venue:  A La Cart Catering, Canfield 

Program:   Military Spouse Recognition 

Speaker:  910th AW MilSpouse Group  
 
AUGUST 19 – D-Day reenactment at Conneaut. Free 
bus transportation. Contact Veterans Service Commis-
sion @ 330-740-2450 after Aug 1. 
 

Thursday, 15 September -- Dinner Meeting 

Venue:  A La Cart Catering, Canfield 

Program:  TBD  
Speaker:  TBD 

On Agenda: Nomination of Officers 
 

Friday, 21 October -- Lunch Meeting 

Venue:  A La Cart Catering, Canfield 

Program:   Business Meeting 

Speaker:  (No speaker) 
 

Friday, 18 November -- Lunch Meeting 

Venue:  A La Cart Catering, Canfield 

Program:   TBD 

Speaker: TBD 
 

Saturday, 10 December -- Christmas Party and Fund-
raiser 
Venue:  A La Cart Catering, Canfield 

 
 
If you have any ideas for a program contact Bruce Bille 
at: bbille.usna.82@gmail.com 
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Presidents Report                                                      from pg. 1 
 

country, those seeking elected office, and hold 
them accountable, and VOTE.  Remember it is, “WE 
THE PEOPLE” who are the real government.  Elected 
officials work for us, we do not work for them.  Be persis-
tent, be diligent and be strong. 

[NOTE: The opinions expresses by the author do not 
represent the views of MOAA.]  

 
 
When even one American - who has done nothing wrong 
- is forced by fear to shut his mind and close his mouth - 
then all Americans are in peril. 
Harry S Truman 
 
 
 

21 JULY PICNIC MEETING  
 

The Chapter will host its annual picnic and 
gun shoot on Thursday, 21 July at 4:30 PM 
– 8:30 PM at the Vienna Fish and Game 
Club in Vienna, OH.  Please check out the 
attached flyer.  You don’t have to shoot to 
come out and  enjoy this picnic 
event.  Those that choose to shoot must be 
at the Fish and Game Club at 4:30 PM to 
receive the mandatory range safety 
briefing.  The picnic will be catered by Mis-
sion BBQ and will begins at 7:30 in the club 
house.  All participants for this event will 
be charged $5.00 and are asked to bring a 
salad or desert.  Please RSVP not later than 
Monday, 18 July to msvcmoaa@gmail.com 
or call (330) 788-3270.   Hope to see you all 
there.  
 

Check the MSVC-MOAA website at:  MSVC-
MOAA.ORG and follow the links for Activi-
ties for the gun shoot and picnic.  Bruce 
Bille has arranged for discount ammunition 
purchases. Hope to see you all there. 

 
Full details on the flyer on page 6 

mailto:bbille.usna.82@gmail.com
mailto:msvcmoaa@gmail.com
http://msvc-moaa.org/
http://msvc-moaa.org/
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AUSA Meetings and Events 
 

Professional Development  
for the Professional Soldier  

 
AUSA has several series of on-line brief-
ings, found at this link: AUSA.org . 
You must register for webinars. 
 
AUSA’s Noon Report Webinar series in-
vites you to join us on Tuesday, 23 Au-
gust 2022, at 12:00 PM EDT to hear a 
presentation by MG Sean A. Gainey. He 
will detail efforts by the Army and DoD that 
bring an enterprise approach to the protec-
tion of personnel, materiel and missions in 
the context of the growing threats and haz-
ards associated with the rapid increase in 
small unmanned aircraft system (sUAS) 
technology.  
 
 
Underlined articles are links 
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July Membership Corner 
By David J Di Tallo, 2nd Vice Pres/
Membership Chair 
 

July concludes our chapter’s six month 
long membership renewal period, and I 
want to sincerely thank you for remitting 
your dues and continuing your member-
ship. 
 

Membership dues provide the backbone 
for our recurring, yearly expenses, such 
as maintaining an award winning web-
site, insurance, payment processing 
fees, and mailings.  This year member-
ship renewals provided $1580 in funding 
for our ongoing operations. 
 

Our current chapter membership stands 
at 127, with 110 also registered as 
MOAA members.  Unfortunately, three 
members chose not to renew their chap-
ter membership. 
 

The best recruiting tool we have is word 
of mouth.  Please make use of our 
“Bring a Friend” program - invite a cur-
rent, former, or retired Commissioned or 
Warrant Officer and/or their current or 
surviving spouse, and the chapter will 
cover the cost of their meal(s).  
 

Please continue to use our “Be Our 
Guest” cards, which you can hand 
someone you may not know personal-
ly.  If they qualify for chapter member-
ship, they can attend a lunch or dinner 
meeting at no cost.  Contact me if you 
need any “Be Our Guest” cards. 
 

If you have any questions regarding your 
membership status, please contact me at 
msvcmoaa@gmail.com or call me 
at  (330) 758-8597.  

      

Senior Moment  

True terror is to wake up 
one morning and discov-
er that your high school 

class is running the 
country. 

Kurt Vonnegut 

MILITARY HISTORY, EVENTS AND 
COMMEMORATIONS FOR JULY  
1 - 3 JUL 1863: Battle of Gettysburg. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4 JUL 1776: Independence Day.  
4 JUL 1863: Vicksburg Surrenders.  
5 JUL 1814: Battle of Chippewa, Canada.  
 

  
Major Henry Leavenworth at the Battle of Chippewa 
U.S. Army Command and General Staff College 

 
25 Jul: Battle of Lundy’s Lane, Canada. 
27 JUL 1953: Korean War Ends.  
 

https://www.ausa.org/meet
https://www.ausa.org/events/noon-report-countering-small-unmanned-aircraft-systems-mg-sean-gainey
https://www.ausa.org/events/noon-report-countering-small-unmanned-aircraft-systems-mg-sean-gainey
mailto:msvcmoaa@gmail.com


 

 



 

 

 


